International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local • 46 19802 62<sup>nd</sup> Ave S, Suite 105 • Kent, WA 98032 253-395-6500 (voice) • 253-872-7059 (fax) www.ibew46.com

August 13, 2025

Dear Limited Energy Family,

## **Congratulations to Jodi Markhart on Her Retirement!**

It is with deep respect and admiration that we announce the retirement of Jodi Markhart, our longtime Recording Secretary. Jodi is not only a dedicated union member, she is a true **pioneer in the field of limited energy work**, blazing trails and setting standards that have elevated our craft and our union. Her leadership extended far beyond the meeting minutes. During our historic **10-week strike**, Jodi served as a **Strike Captain**, standing on the front lines with unwavering resolve and rallying our membership with strength and solidarity. Her commitment to justice and fair labor practices helped shape the future of our unit and inspired many to get involved.

We thank Jodi for her years of tireless service, her fierce advocacy, and her enduring legacy. Please join us in celebrating her retirement and wishing her all the best in this next chapter of life.

## **Call for a New Recording Secretary:**

With Jodi's retirement, we are now seeking a new Recording Secretary for the Limited Energy Unit. This is a crucial role that ensures our meetings are well-documented and our communications stay strong. If you are organized, detail-oriented, and passionate about supporting your fellow members, we encourage you to step forward.

Interested members should contact Trina Chapa or Jaye Jones to learn more or express interest. Let's honor Jodi's legacy by continuing the work she championed so passionately.

In solidarity,

Trina Chapa, Limited Energy Business Representative, IBEW Local 46 <a href="mailto:trinac@ibew46.com">trinac@ibew46.com</a> (253) 518-4017

